ALASKA STATE LEGISLATURE
HOWSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

REPRESENTATIVE KEN MICCARTY

House DistricT 13 — CHuGIAK/EAGLE RiveR/JBER

DATE: April 27, 2021

TO: Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins, Chair
Rep. Matt Claman, Vice Chair
House State Affairs Committee

FROM: Representative Ken McCarty \l\(‘l\

RE: Hearing Request: Committee Substitute for House Bill 142

I respectfully request that the Committee Substitute for House Bill 142 (CSHB 142) get a hearing date in the
House State Affairs Committee.

Attached please find CSHB 142 (JUD) version G, 04.27.21, CSHB 142 Sponsor Statement 04.27.21, CSHB 142
Sectional Analysis 04.22.21, and HB 142 Fiscal Note 04.19.21.

CSHB 142 limits Permanent Fund Dividend (PFD) eligibility of active-duty military members to those who are
physically stationed in Alaska only,

This bill eliminates the allowable absence in AS 43.23.008(3)(A) of 2 member serving on active duty in the
Military in the United States Armed Forces, and their dependents, stationed in another state or country.

This bill specifies an allowable absence of a member serving on active duty in the U.S Military, who is stationed
in the State of Alaska, but is, or has been, out of the state on deployment orders or a temporary duty assignment
(TDY).

Please contact Tiffany Lund at 907-465-3783 to coordinate or if you need additional information.



